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SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

 WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 8, 2025 
22 South Road, East Hartand, CT 

7:00pm 
 

Attending:  Magi Winslow, Greg Sottile, Scott Levan, Treasurer Karen Eseppi, 
Finance Chair Tom Kean, Chief Matt Wilson, Captain Matt Gower, Allen Button, 
Hilary Wilson, Peter Sevetz 
 
The Special Meeting was called to order 7:07pm by First Selectman Magi Winslow. 
 
Chief Matt Wilson, WHVFD, and his Truck Committee made their presentation for 
possible purchase of a new WHVFD Fire Truck as well as other possible 
alternatives. 
 
Engine 1 is fast approaching the 20 year old mark which mandates replacement for 
a “front line responding truck”. The WHVFD, BOS, BOF and Town Treasurer 
have been in discussions for quite some time concerning replacement and a plan 
going forward. 
 
The WHVFD Truck Committee worked long and hard to present many options and 
ways the Town might move forward.  There was a full presentation made by the 
WHVFD followed by much discussion with the BOS, BOF Chair and the Town 
Treasurer.  This discussion and vote will be placed on the Regular Monthly BOS 
Agenda for our Meeting scheduled for Monday, January 13, 2025 (Full Zoom 
Meeting).   
 
The Board of Selectmen sincerely thanks Chief Matt Wilson and the WHVFD for 
their work, discussion(s), and presentation in this matter. A job well done! 
 
Motion:  Magi Winslow/Scott Levan – Unanimous 
To adjourn the meeting at 8:08p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Magi Winslow, Selectmen’s Office 
 


